The County of El Dorado

Chief Administrative Office
Parks and Recreation
Terri Daly, CAO

330 Fair Lane, Placerville, CA 95667
Phone (530) 621-5623 Fax (530) 295-2512

Memo

Date: April 17, 2013

To: Parks and Recreation Commission

From: Vickie Sanders

RE: Parks & Recreation Commission Agenda Iltem #2, PRC13-07, April 18, 2013

Below you will find an email from a member of PSVRR to the El Dorado County Board of Supervisors.
The Brown Act prohibited board members from responding to this e-mail, however it has been
requested that staff bring this item forward to the Parks and Recreation Commission for
recommendation and then to the Board of Supervisors for action.

From: Jack Henry <jhenry235@gmail.com>

Date: Mon, Mar 11, 2013 at 9:37 AM

Subject: Respectfully submitted question

To: bosone@edcgov.us, The BOSTWO

<bostwo@edcgov.us>, bosthree@edcgov.us, bosfour@edcgov.us, bosfive@edcgov.us, mtdemo@mtd
emocrat.net, Jack Henry <jhenry235@gmail.com>

Good Morning Supervisors: | am a volunteer with the Placerville & Sacramento Valley Railroad. | am
not management nor do | speak on their behalf. As you know a group of dedicated volunteers in
Latrobe host a fund raising pancake breakfast once a month. The money they generate goes to help
support the local volunteer fire department and elementary school. The PSVRR ran an excursion train,
once every month, from Folsom to Latrobe carrying as many as 30+ passengers. These passengers as
well as the volunteer crew members supported this fund raising effort by spending their money in El
Dorado County at the pancake breakfast. One of John Knights last acts, after being voted out of office,
was to deny the PSVRR "right of entry" into El Dorado County. As a result the PSVRR is no longer able
to support the pancake breakfast fund raising efforts thereby costing the fire department and the
elementary school the loss of hundreds of dollars. What a shame.

My question to each of you is simply this: If the PSVRR management were to ask you to reinstate the
"right of entry" once a month so we can continue to support the pancake breakfast volunteers and your
fire department and your elementary school, will you vote YES ?

1. YES, | will vote to reinstate the "right of entry" as stated above.

2. NO, I will vote to NOT reinstate the "right of entry" as stated above.

NOTE: No response to my email by March 20, 2013, will be considered by me as a NO vote.
Thank you for your time.

Respectfully, Jack Henry
jhenry235@gmail.com
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